
City Of Torrington 

ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT 140 Main Street  City Hall 
(860) 489-2234 Torrington, CT 06790-5245 

Fax: (860) 489-2550 

MEMORANDUM

To:  Honorable Mayor Elinor Carbone and City Council Members 

From: Paul Kundzins, P.E. - Deputy Public Works Director / City Engineer 

Date: August 15, 2022 

RE:  Contract Award of Pine Street Reconstruction Project 2022.7  
Bid No. PSR 027-080322 

I respectfully request City Council accept the recommendation of the Deputy Public Works 
Director / City Engineer to authorize the Mayor to act on the behalf of the City regarding the 
award and execution of the contract agreement and all construction change orders for the Pine 
Street Reconstruction Project 2022.7 Bid No. TER 027-080322. 

A price summary showing all bids received is enclosed. Upon a review of all bid submittal 
documents, J. Iapaluccio, Inc. of Brookfield CT was determined to be the lowest responsive 
and responsible bidder with a total bid price of $371,517.00.  

I recommend the Mayor award this contract to J. Iapaluccio, Inc. of Brookfield CT for the 
amount $371,517.00 and allow for expenditures of up to $37,150.00 for quantity fluctuation and 
contingencies. 

The project work is comprised of milling, grading and paving approximately one thousand feet 
of roads including new concrete curbing, driveway aprons, drainage repairs, adjustments and 
new catch basin and manhole tops and associated miscellaneous work. The street included in this 
project Pine Street and crossing and intersecting streets as necessary for incidental work. 

The project is funded by the City of Torrington Pavement Management Program Bond Fund. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Paul Kundzins, P.E. 
Deputy Public Works Director / City Engineer 

cc:  Pennie Zucco, Purchasing Agent 
Ray Drew, Public Works Director  




